
Adopt-A-Canal/Road-End Program Climbs to 32! 

The Adopt-A-Canal/Road-End Program sponsored by South Bethany’s Community 

Enhancement Committee (CEC) is growing – richly nourished by the generosity of our South 

Bethany volunteers! The Adopt Program started in 2011 with a single adoption that grew to 6 

adoptions, then to 13 in 2012 and now this spring, we are proud to announce that a total of 32 

canal/road ends have been adopted. New adoption sites are found on Henlopen Drive (Carol & 

Todd Stevenson), W. 10
th

 Street (Pat & Frank Weisgerber) and four new ones along Route 1 at 

New Castle (Kathy Jankowski and many contributors), Layton (Pat Voveris), Anchorage (Garnet 

Timbario) and the area in front of the Anchorage Forebay (Earth Day). A hearty thank you is 

extended to these volunteers who stepped forward and are making a positive difference in our 

town! 

We continue to appreciate the property owners who are volunteering their time, energy and funds 

to improve the landscaping at these town-owned canal/road ends. As CEC Chair, I extend a  

special thanks to CEC members Carol Stevenson and Bobbe Stephans and Public Works 

employees Don Chrobot and Rick Gentile who help make this program a success! We have a 

total of 45 canal/road ends in our town so there are plenty left for adoption. REMINDER: You 

do not have to live near a canal/road end to ADOPT one!! For more information about the 

Adopt Program please visit the CEC page of www.southbethany.org. If you are interested in 

adopting a canal or road end, please email Carol at carol.stevenson@verizon.net or Bobbe at 

bobbestephan09@gmail.com.  

 

 

New Adoption by Garnet Timbario – Thank You for this Great Improvement 
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